DEREHAM TOWN COUNCIL

3rd December 2019

A meeting of the <u>Recreation Committee</u> held in the Assembly Rooms at **7pm on** Tuesday 3rd December 2019.

<u>Present</u>: Councillors K Grey (Chair), H Clarke (substitute for A Brooks), P Duigan, L Monument and P Morton.

Also in attendance: Councillors H Bushell, S Green and A Grey, Town Clerk Tony Needham.

1. To receive apologies for absence.

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors A Brooks and C Bunting.

2. <u>Declaration of Interest.</u>

There were no declarations of interest.

3. <u>To consider adopting Open Spaces from Orbit Homes Development at Greenfields Road.</u>

The committee recommended that the Council adopt the open spaces on the Orbit Homes Development at Greenfields Road as laid out in the Open Spaces Plan (subject to contract). The Open spaces would not include any surface water drainage features that were below ground.

The committee also recommended that when the Open Spaces are adopted that a separate budget line be established for this site so that the true costs could be understood.

4. To consider applying for a grant for the Queen Mothers Garden.

The committee recommended that the Council apply for a grant from the Governments Pocket Park programme once eligibility has been confirmed.

Chairman